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President’s Report: 
 

• Today we held a joint meeting with our Parent club, Morialta Rotary in lieu of our usual meeting this 
week.    

 
• Our Stage 2 District Grant application has been approved, but not quite to the level we had asked 

for due to many applications to District. The Club Board will now consider how this affects our 
Nightingale Park project and whether we make up funding. 

 
• Next week will be a Club Assembly discussing our Strategic Plan and the future of The Reel Event. 
 
• The Athelstone Lions Club are holding their annual quiz night on Saturday 18th June at 

Campbelltown Function Centre. $15 per head with tables of 8. Proceeds to Campbelltown SES, 
Campbelltown St Johns & Campbelltown City Band. We have booked two tables and responses to 
date show we have just 8 people, so please now invite friends (or enemies!) so we can make up 
two full tables 

 
• We continue to monitor Covid developments to see what happens and adjust as required. Lifting of 

restrictions may allow us to hold long planned quiz night with Magill RSL; will investigate that in 
coming weeks 

 
 

Joint Meeting with Morialta and PNG Midwifery project 
 
 
Since I became President, I have harped on about joint meetings with our other local Rotary Clubs. I 
believe it is important to know who is in these clubs and what they’re doing so that we get further ideas 
and identify possible ways of working together to achieve more. Unfortunately, here we are in my last 
month of Presidency and here we are just getting to that task. Better late than never! 
 
Morialta are our parent club and it was great to join them at the Tower Hotel for their meeting. It was also 
an excellent opportunity to catch up on one of their major projects as they had some very important guests 
and a great presentation to witness. 
 
 

Apologies from Peter, Rick, Bernard, Lindsay, Robyn and 
Graham 

Lindsay, Robyn and Graham 
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President Andrew Johnson started off the meeting promptly with the induction of new member Josh. 
According to some members I was sitting with, Josh and a few other new members have found their club 
via their web site, which is good intelligence to have. Their web site certainly does have clear “calls to 
action” as a contrast to ours, so some food for thought and action there. 
 
However, the main event of the evening was a presentation from Professor Helen Hall about the positive 
impact of the club’s PNG Midwifery project. Rotarian Tim Mee introduced the subject by outlining the club’s 
ambitious start to the project, which was a commitment of around $150,000 over 3 years. Some of this 
was obtained through RAWCS and other sponsors as well as club fundraising. Quite extraordinary for a club 
that’s barely twice the size of our own! 
 
Rotarian Judi Brown as their International Director then introduced Professor Hall who gave a very concise 
run down on the problems in PNG. The country has a population of 9 million and around 85% of them are 
living in remote areas. There are around 250,000 births a year in PNG mostly in these remote regions and 
only around half have a skilled assistant in attendance. In fact, PNG is estimated to require around 8,000 
midwives for this birth rate and has only around 1,000. Consequently, the neonatal death rates are quite 
extreme. 
 
This is where the Rotary project comes in, which has contributed in a wide range of ways, from provision 
of basic and essential equipment to training of midwives. She also outlined several cultural impediments 
that have been difficult to overcome, such as strong religious beliefs and the status of women, but that is 
also changing. 
 
Overall a fantastic project and at the end of her presentation, Professor Hall was presented a Paul Harris 
Fellowship by the Morialta Club. Sincere congratulations to our good friends at Morialta for the outstanding 
work they’re doing in this area. 
 
I need to also make a mention of Ian & Suzette Coat, whom I discovered have been regular contributors to 
the PNG project. Why was I not surprised? Thank you for that selfless support. There were some wise 
words spoken by Rotarian Bruno Giorgio on the night about passion being a key part of successful projects 
like the one his club is involved with, and Ian & Suzette certainly are part of that passionate support.  
 
Thanks to those members who joined in and helped keep up neighbourly relations. I think we all learned a 
lot and new ideas started to be discussed around our table at least, bearing out what I feel is the real value 
of looking around at what others are doing and seeing how we can work with them to achieve more.  
 
Simon B  



 

 

                                                                                                                                          
 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF MAGILL SUNRISE MEMBERS OUT AND ABOUT 
 
 

                                          
   

Mark with the Governor                    Greg with the first trial batch           Suzette and Ian Coat at the                             
Frances Adamson and Frank                      of donuts                               combined Rotary meeting 
Lampard at the Aboriginal 
Veterans Commemoration Day                                                               
 

RESULTS FOR THE POLIO UTE RELAY RAFFLE – DRAWN 15th MAY 2022 
 

1st Prize:  Gayl Sparnon   RC of Coromandel Valley 
2nd Prize:  Nina Grace   RC of Walkerville 
3rd Prize:  Bill Rawlins   RC of Somerton Park 
4th Prize:  Peter Kay   RC of Glenelg 
5th Prize:  Kay Dowling   RC of Adelaide 
6th Prize:  Jay Naglis 
7th Prize:  Barry Blakebrough  RC of Walkerville 
8th Prize:  Roger Inverarity  RC of Adelaide Central 
9th Prize:  RC of Murray Bridge 
10th Prize:  RC of Playford 
11th Prize:  Terry Devlin   RC of Adelaide 

 

                                         Congratulations to you all 

 

                  
                                                    
               
 

           Happy belated birthday Ian.   Hope you had a great day. (5JUNE) 
 



 

 

$$ JACKPOT $$  
 

Next week 

$45.00 

 

Upcoming Events 
 
Sunday 12 Jun e   RCMS MONTHLY MARKET 
     Campbelltown Memorial Oval  8.30am -2pm 
 
Saturday 18 June   ATHELSTONE LIONS QUIZ NIGHT 

Campbelltown Civic Centre 
(Social event for the Club) 

     $15.00pp. Please let Simon know if you wish to attend. 
 
Sunday 03 July   CHANGEOVER BREAKFAST 
                                                    “Café Outside the Square”  -  9am for 9.30 start 
     34, Whitmore Square, Adelaide. Cost: $30.00pp 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
                        
                          

                 
                                                           

              
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
 

 
 

 

DID YOU KNOW?   

 
The Rundle Mall fountain in front of the Adelaide 

Arcade has been taken down and sent to Artlab for 
restoration. 

But, did you know in 1976, then-Premier Don Dunstan 

famously filled the fountain with champagne donated 
by Hardy's to celebrate the opening of Rundle Mall.                 

Ed: (My kind of fountain) 

 

https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=17dcbc82521264cdaac5ec82ef67439c5d368c2db327ea10c3a829f433e3735aJmltdHM9MTY1NDczMjgwMCZpZ3VpZD0yMWExYjFiYy0yYWFjLTY4MDUtMmJlOC1hMTI1MmI2OTY5MzAmaW5zaWQ9NTQ2MA&ptn=3&fclid=21a1b1bc-2aac-6805-2be8-a1252b696930&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYWRlbGFpZGVub3cuY29tLmF1L25ld3Mvc291dGgtYXVzdHJhbGlhL3J1bmRsZS1tYWxsLWZvdW50YWluLXRha2VuLWRvd24tc2VudC10by1hcnRsYWItZm9yLXJlc3RvcmF0aW9uL25ld3Mtc3RvcnkvYjE1ZjMxNTRkNDY3YzVmZGRkOGQwMGU0YzU0NWJiZDQ&ntb=1
https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=17dcbc82521264cdaac5ec82ef67439c5d368c2db327ea10c3a829f433e3735aJmltdHM9MTY1NDczMjgwMCZpZ3VpZD0yMWExYjFiYy0yYWFjLTY4MDUtMmJlOC1hMTI1MmI2OTY5MzAmaW5zaWQ9NTQ2MA&ptn=3&fclid=21a1b1bc-2aac-6805-2be8-a1252b696930&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYWRlbGFpZGVub3cuY29tLmF1L25ld3Mvc291dGgtYXVzdHJhbGlhL3J1bmRsZS1tYWxsLWZvdW50YWluLXRha2VuLWRvd24tc2VudC10by1hcnRsYWItZm9yLXJlc3RvcmF0aW9uL25ld3Mtc3RvcnkvYjE1ZjMxNTRkNDY3YzVmZGRkOGQwMGU0YzU0NWJiZDQ&ntb=1
https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=17dcbc82521264cdaac5ec82ef67439c5d368c2db327ea10c3a829f433e3735aJmltdHM9MTY1NDczMjgwMCZpZ3VpZD0yMWExYjFiYy0yYWFjLTY4MDUtMmJlOC1hMTI1MmI2OTY5MzAmaW5zaWQ9NTQ2MA&ptn=3&fclid=21a1b1bc-2aac-6805-2be8-a1252b696930&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYWRlbGFpZGVub3cuY29tLmF1L25ld3Mvc291dGgtYXVzdHJhbGlhL3J1bmRsZS1tYWxsLWZvdW50YWluLXRha2VuLWRvd24tc2VudC10by1hcnRsYWItZm9yLXJlc3RvcmF0aW9uL25ld3Mtc3RvcnkvYjE1ZjMxNTRkNDY3YzVmZGRkOGQwMGU0YzU0NWJiZDQ&ntb=1
https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=17dcbc82521264cdaac5ec82ef67439c5d368c2db327ea10c3a829f433e3735aJmltdHM9MTY1NDczMjgwMCZpZ3VpZD0yMWExYjFiYy0yYWFjLTY4MDUtMmJlOC1hMTI1MmI2OTY5MzAmaW5zaWQ9NTQ2MA&ptn=3&fclid=21a1b1bc-2aac-6805-2be8-a1252b696930&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYWRlbGFpZGVub3cuY29tLmF1L25ld3Mvc291dGgtYXVzdHJhbGlhL3J1bmRsZS1tYWxsLWZvdW50YWluLXRha2VuLWRvd24tc2VudC10by1hcnRsYWItZm9yLXJlc3RvcmF0aW9uL25ld3Mtc3RvcnkvYjE1ZjMxNTRkNDY3YzVmZGRkOGQwMGU0YzU0NWJiZDQ&ntb=1


 

 

 
MARKET PRELIMINARY SET UP: SATURDAY 11 JUNE at 2.00pm 

 

Market Day Roster – 12 JUNE 2022        

 

First Shift including Set Up 0700-1100 

 

Robyn Stall Allocation/Assisting with donuts  

Graham Cook Sausages and Onion,  

Simon Cook Bacon & Egg S/W - Zucchini Fritters 

Greg Cook Donuts 

Ian Orders  

Colin Safety Check List/Serve until 10am  

Meryl Serve 9-11  

Siony Serve 10-12  

John & Concordia Welcome/Rotary Table  

 

Second Shift including Pack Up 1100-1500 

 

Mark Cook Sausages and Onion 

Graham Cook Bacon & Egg S/W - Zucchini Fritters 

Greg Cook until 12.45pm Donuts 

Suzette Orders  

Colin Serve 12.00-2.00pm  

Melissa Serve  

Pauline Welcome/Rotary Table  

Robyn Donuts until 12.45pm/Washing up  

Ian Collect stallholders’ money  

   DIARY NOTE:   BOARD MEETING WEDNESDAY 22 JUNE at  
                                                                      CAFÉ VA BENE at 6.30PM 
 



 

 

 
   
 
 
 
Due to our combined meeting with the Rotary Club of Morialta we did not have either an Ice 
Breaker or Quiz Question. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
                          

                 

 
                               Happy Birthday Licaria for 11JUNE. Enjoy your day.  

I know a bunch of 

good jokes about 

umbrellas, but they 

usually go over 

people's heads. 

 



 

 

• 6.30pm     Morialta               Tower Hotel     Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rd, Magill    0497 159 737  
 

 
In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise acknowledges the Traditional Owners of the land 
where we serve the community, the Kaurna people of Tandanya, and we pay our respects to their Elders past and 
present. 

 

 

                                             Bulletin Editor:  Pauline Hill – hpauline087@gmail.com 

 
Next Meeting: 7:00 am, 14 JUNE 2022 

Heccies - 31 Fisher Street, Magill 
Club Contact: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) 

 
CLUB MEETING: STRATEGIC PLAN/REEL EVENT 

Meetings for Makeups: Please check with the club before attending 

Mondays 

• 6.30pm Campbelltown San Giorgio Club  Henry St, Payneham   0407 724 699 

Tuesdays 

• 6.15pm St Peter’s Kensi Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 0428 246 352 

• 6.30pm Kent Town Lord Melbourne Hotel 63 Melbourne Street, Nth Adelaide 0433 387 082 

 
Wednesdays 

• 7.00am Eastwood Royal Coach 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town  
(1st & 3rd Wednesday ) 

0416 367 289 

• 6.30pm Norwood Kensi Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 
1st, 3rd and 5th Wednesdays  

 

0412 305 660 

• 6:30pm Burnside Kensi Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 
2nd and 4th Wednesdays 

0481 373 266 

 Website  Facebook  Email 
magillrotary.org.au facebook.com/rotarymagill magill@rotaryclub.org.au 

 
   

 

 

  

 
Rotary District 9510 

 
Voice of Rotary 

rotary9510.org facebook.com/voiceofrotary.org.au 
 

President 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Simon Brewer 

  

Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Colin Hill 

https://www.magillrotary.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
mailto:magill@rotaryclub.org.au
https://rotary9510.org/
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